Your Council Needs You!
This is an important time for Upwell Parish Council. The Council has recently attained Quality Council status and the borough Council has just completed a Charter. This will enable it to work with Quality Parish Councils, allowing them to take over additional services. Hopefully this will mean an improvement in the lives of those of us lucky enough to live in the Parish.

What we need is for the Councillors of the Parish to be ready, willing and able to take on these new responsibilities in an efficient and intelligent way. If you thought all the Parish Council did is boring and mundane, think again. The recent Parish Appraisal highlighted the areas you want the Council to push head with and, as a result,  the Council has set itself a demanding and challenging timetable for action. In May we have the next election for the Parish Council. For family reasons I have decided not to stand again. Also, Hazel Medlock has decided to retire from the council after many years of  service. This means there are vacancies for new councillors, even assuming the rest of the incumbents seeking re-election are successful!

What is the commitment required?

Well, there is a minimum of two evening meetings a month as well as individual or group work on projects that you have volunteered to be involved with. You will need to be prepared to discuss issues raised by parishioners and represent their point of view when reporting back from the council surgery (when it has been your turn to be present). The areas you could become involved with include planning, highways, local leisure services, the environment or promoting business or tourism. There will be ample opportunity to put into practice any ideas you may have or sort out gripes that have been troubling you.
What qualities are required?

This is more difficult as there are many different qualities different councillors bring to the table. However, I think the basic qualities you need to possess are common sense, good communication skills, patience and a concern for the community. The council particularly welcomes people who have, by the nature of their previous lives, have experience which can further the aims of the council.

Please don’t dismiss this article without considering if you have these qualities and whether or not you feel the time has come for you to play your part in the moulding of the community in which you and your family live.

Dr. Paul Williams

